
Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Project 
“Project for Construction of Upu Health Centre in Otukpo Local Government Area in Benue State”

（Commissioning Ceremony） 
 

Date：21st August 2015 

Place：Upu Health Centre in Otukpo Local Government Area in Benue State 

Project Content：In Upu Community there was no single health facility and medical services were not easily 
accessible. Given this challenging situation, the Government of Japan has provided USD 105,324 (equivalent to 
8,636,568 Japanese yen) to construct a new health centre equipped with medical devices and furniture. From now 
on, Upu Health Centre will serve for the needs of Upu residents by providing primary health care treatment. 
 
Mr. Daisuke Nagatani, the First Secretary of the Embassy of Japan, Chairman of Otukpo Local Government Area, and 
the community people participated in the commissioning ceremony. The handover of the Health Clinic has given the 
comfort and vitality to the local residents.   
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